
      AT A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COUNTY  
      COMMISSIONERS HELD IN AND FOR GADSDEN   
      COUNTY FLORIDA ON OCTOBER 2, 2018 AT 6:00 P.M.,  
      THE FOLLOWING PROCEEDING WAS HAD, VIZ: 

 
Present: Brenda Holt, Chair, District 4 
  Dr. Anthony “Dr. V” Viegbesie, Vice Chair, District 2 
  Eric Hinson, District 2 
  Gene Morgan, District 3 
  Sherrie Taylor, District 5 – arrived late 
  Dee Jackson, Interim County Administrator 
  David Weiss, County Attorney 
  Marcella Blocker, Deputy Clerk 
 
INVOCATION, PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
Chair Holt called the meeting to Order at 6:00 p.m.  She asked that phones be placed on vibrate or mute, 
asked everyone to stand for a moment of silence and then led in the Pledge of Allegiance to the U. S. 
Flag. 
 
AMENDMENTS AND APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
Chair Holt asked if there were any amendments to the Agenda and there were none. 
 
UPON MOTION BY COMMISSIONER HINSON AND SECOND BY COMMISSIONER VIEGBESIE, THE BOARD 
VOTED 4-0 BY VOICE VOTE TO APPROVE THE AGENDA AS PRESENTED. 
Hinson/V 4-0 
  
AWARDS, PRESENTATIONS AND APPEARANCES 
 
1. Resolution honoring the Quincy Kiwanis Club 

Mrs. Jackson said Commissioner Taylor has requested a Resolution to honor the Quincy Kiwanis 
Club.  She then read the Resolution aloud, everyone posed for pictures and the Resolution was 
presented to the group. 
 

2. Resolution honoring Mr. Robert Green 
Mrs. Jackson said Commissioner Hinson had requested this Resolution. 
 
Commissioner Hinson had a few words to say.  
 
Commissioner Taylor arrived at 6:07 p.m. 
  
Commissioner Hinson read aloud the Resolution, Mr. Green said a few words, they posed for 
pictures and the Resolution was presented to him. 
 

CONSENT  
UPON MOTION BY COMMISSIONER VIEGBESIE AND SECOND BY COMMISSIONER TAYLOR, THE BOARD 
VOTED 4-1 BY VOICE VOTE TO APPROVE THE CONSENT AGENDA.  COMMISSIONER HINSON OPPOSED. 
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3. Approval of Minutes 
 a. August 21, 2018-Regular Meeting 
 

4. Ratification Memo 
 

5. Approval and Authorization for Signature on Audit Compliance Certification-Attachment J-
Project Breaker 
 

6. Approval and Authorization for Signature on the SC731 Contract Amendment Request 
 

7. Approval of Lease Terms for the Communication System 
 

ITEMS PULLED FOR DISCUSSION 
 
CITIZENS REQUESTING TO BE HEARD ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
 
 Larry Ganus, 2174 Frank Smith Road, Quincy, FL 

 
 Michael Dorian, 145 Alligator Run, Quincy, FL 

 
 James McNaughton, 367 Ashton Ct., Quincy, FL 

 
 Shynettia Maynor, 255 Silver Oak Drive, Havana, FL 

 
 Janette Duprey, PO Box 514, Havana, FL 

 
  Joann Hulls, 270 Tranquility Lane, Havana, FL appeared before the Board and said she was part of 

TNVR and they trap, neuter, vaccinate and release feral cats. 
 
Morgan returned at 7:56 p.m. 
 
She said there are a number of colonies in the County and now Gadsden County Animal Control is 
baiting, trapping and euthanizing them. 
 
Chair Holt asked if they were interested in moving them and she said they were in the process of 
moving them when Animal Control came to her home and asked her not to go feed them and also 
threatened her with jail. 
 
Mrs. Jackson asked her to contact her and they could further discuss this matter. 
 

 Geneen Simmons, 426 Silver Oak Drive, Havana, FL  
 

 Arthur Bodison Simmons, Silver Oak Drive, Havana, FL 
 

  Pastor Charles Morris, Trunks of Treats appeared before the Board.  He said he was here on 
behalf of the Trunks of Treats and the County has helped to sponsor that in the past.  He said he 
was before them to make sure the County would still partner with them on this and it would be 
held on October 31st.   
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Commissioner Hinson said sometimes people do things that no-one knows being done.   
 

PUBLIC HEARINGS 
 
8. Public Hearing-Silver Oak Drive Petitions for Private Road Acquisition 

Mrs. Jackson introduced the above item and said it was for consideration for the Board to adopt a 
private road, Silver Oak Drive. 
 
Chair Holt asked about the evaluation of the road and Mrs. Jackson said currently the road did not 
meet the conditions for the County to adopt the road. 
 
Curtis Young, Public Works Director, appeared before the Board.  He said Road and Bridge 
currently keeps the road scraped for the citizens and they are currently paying for that to happen.  
He explained what was needed to bring the road up to County standards before the County would 
be able to adopt it. 
 
Chair Holt asked if anyone wished to speak. 
 
 James McNaughton, 367 Ashton Ct., Quincy, FL-appeared before the Board and said he was 
opposed to this item.  He explained he lives in a development that Mr. Wasdin previously 
developed and the road was never taken care of. 
 
Michael Dorian, 145 Alligator Run, Quincy, FL appeared before the Board and asked if he could 
give his time to Larry Ganus. 
 
Larry Ganus, 2174 Frank Smith Road, Quincy, FL appeared before the Board and said he was 
interested in this proposal and lived in one of the developments on Frank Smith Road that was 
done by Mr. Wasdin and Mr. Hatcher in the 1980’s.  He said in the 80’s the County discontinued 
the dedication of private dirt roads to the County and the developers came up with a plan to have 
Restrictive Covenants in the subdivision, which called for a property owners association.  He added 
that there were a total of at least five of these types of developments done during this time and 
there were a lot of complications with a Homeowners’ Association, one being to keep it active.  He 
said out of the five, he was involved in the only one that was still active after 30 years.  He said the 
Restrictive Covenants did not require and dues were not enough for keeping the road up.  He said 
the problem he has with the whole thing, the original owner still owns over half of the lots and he 
did not know that it was fair for a developer to come back after 30 years and look for a “second 
bite out of the apple”.  He said the Comp Plan now required a paved road and it was not cost 
effective to get their road up to standard for the County to adopt and did not believe the 
Ordinance was developed to benefit developers.  He stated there was several options to resolve 
this issue: 1) reinstate the Restrictive Covenants (which have expired after 30 years and the 
Property Owners Association has been defunct since the mid-90s) ; 2) Pave the road according to 
the current code; 3) Since there is a gray area as to whether a developer is able to use the 
Ordinance, hold a workshop to determine these things and gain background information. 
 
Shynettia Maynor, 255 Silver Oak Drive, Havana, FL appeared before the Board and said the road 
was terrible and did not understand it being a private toad.  She said ambulances were not able to 
get down it when there is a bad rain, school buses have hard time getting down it and they need 
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help.  Chair Holt asked if she knew when she bought the property it was a private road and she 
said she did not.   
 
Geneen Simmons, 426 Silver Oak Drive, Havana, FL appeared before the Board and asked that 
everyone that lived on the road to please stand and they did so.  She said it was mentioned about 
a Homeowners Association and dues and a lot of the people were older and could not afford to 
pay homeowner dues.  She said they have become weather experts and when it rains, they have to 
move their cars so they would be able to go to work the next day.  She said her concern was for 
the older residents that lived on the road.  She said she was here to plead for her community and 
they would appreciate anything the County could do. 
 
Chair Holt thanked her for her passionate comments. 
 
Janette Duprey, PO Box 514, Havana, FL appeared before the Board and said she has lived there 
since 1991 and the Homeowners Association has not been in existence since 1991.  She said there 
were older people that lived on that road and they were unable to pay $3-4 a month and they 
were unable to work on their road like ones did in the subdivision that spoke earlier.  She said they 
have called the Sheriff’s Office out in the past because cars were unable to travel the road and the 
County came and did an emergency blading of the road so it could be driven on.  She added that 
water pipes from the Town of Havana were exposed because of the erosion.  She said she knew 
that Gadsden County was a poor County and Silver Oak Road was probably the poorest road in the 
County.  She said the road was now a lot worse than it used to be.  Chair Holt asked what 
happened to the Homeowners Association and she said she had no idea.  She said she was not 
aware the road was considered a private road.  She said they were willing to do what they needed 
to do to help the County. 
 
Betty Clayton, 426 Silver Oak Drive, Havana, FL appeared before the Board.  She said there was a 
Homeowners Association but people stopped paying the dues and some folks moved out.  She said 
there was an account at Capital City Bank in Havana and someone withdrew money from the 
account and it closed the account. 
 
Chair Holt said the reason they were requiring a Homeowners Association was because the 
developers would come in, build houses, have a tract of land and they would put the roads in and 
they had to be maintained because they were not County Roads.   She said it should be on the 
Deed if the road is a private road as to whether it was a public or private road.  
 
Mr. Weiss spoke on what the requirements were to adopt a road.  He said it was important to 
remember the County could not expend any public funds to improve or maintain a road unless and 
until it was in the condition to be accepted by the County.  He said tonight was for the County to 
consider if wanted to accept the road or not. 
 
Chair Holt said this was the fifth or sixth road attempt that has been made and explained again 
that County equipment could not go on private property without funds being paid to the County. 
 
Commissioner Viegbesie said this road was in his district and the Ordinance that governed the 
body was enacted before he became a Commissioner.  He said he scheduled a meeting with the 
citizens in December 2014 and asked Mr. Young and his lieutenant to come to the meeting. One 
complaint the citizens had, they were unsure if Mr. Wasdin would do anything to bring road up to 
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par.  He said the other road that has been brought to his attention was Frank Smith Road, half of it 
was paved and the other half was unpaved and a private road.  He reiterated the Commission was 
unable to spend public money on private roads.  He added that he hoped they could work with the 
Developer to bring the road up to standards to enable the County to adopt the road. 
 
Commissioner Hinson said he knew Commissioner Viegbesie had been working hard to help with 
this.  He said in 2014 he was Chair and said this was a different Board and they could adopt 
different Ordinances.  He said last he checked everyone paid taxes and was embarrassing and they 
had paid for the road a 1000 times.  He said the Board could change Ordinances.    
 
Commissioner Morgan said it was good they were having this discussion and there were many 
roads that were in similar conditions.  They have to understand the requirements and why they 
were there.  He said a lot of funding comes from the State, SCRAP, SCOP and there were 
requirements from the State in order to receive those funds.  He said there was still a number of 
roads in District 4 and 3 that were still unpaved.  He said they could have done a “pay and pave” 
program where roads could have been addressed over a period of time. 
 
Commissioner Taylor disclosed she did have a conversation regarding this item.  She said she was 
more in-line with Commissioner Hinson and in 2014 she mentioned adopting private roads.  She 
said everyone has to pay taxes and everyone in the audience were voters.  She said they could 
resolve the 60 foot easement, the property owners could agree to give up enough property to 
obtain the easement and make this possible.  She said they could have a meeting next Wednesday 
and address this.  She said she wanted the roads adopted but knew she would not have the 
numbers.  She said there were ways to change this.   
 
Arthur Bodison Simmons, Silver Oak Drive, Havana, FL appeared before the Board.  He said they 
knew in the beginning when the man sold the property it was a private road.  He said the owner 
caught the road scraper out there scraping the road.  He said when the money was taken out of 
the account, it stopped the road scraping.  He said Mr. Wasdin had someone come in and scrape 
the road and the ditches were higher than the road and there was nowhere for the water to go but 
down the road.  He said they needed a hardener on the road and it would help the folks to get in 
and out. 
 
Chair Holt said they needed to have a workshop regarding the roads.  She said the property would 
have to be deeded.   
 
Chair Holt asked Commissioner Viegbesie if the developer was still on the road and Commissioner 
Viegbesie said no. 
 
Ed Wasdin, the Developer, appeared before the Board and presented them with a copy of a plat.  
He said the road was surveyed in 1986, the engineer work was done, a 60 foot easement and 
peopled owned half of the road.  He passed his copy of the plat to the Deputy Clerk and it was 
given to the Interim County Administrator.  Chair Holt said their property went to the center of the 
road and the property would have to be surveyed to deed to the County a 60 foot easement. 
 
Commissioner Taylor said he was the “angel” they have been asking for, the property was already 
surveyed and he did a very good thing and would save time in this process.  She said this man 
provided the ammunition where it could be deeded to the County. 
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Commissioner Viegbesie said it was an honor to meet him and said it had been a concern of the 
citizens as to whether they were willing to bring the road up to par because he and his son owned 
the majority of the road.  Mr. Wasdin said from what he had heard tonight, he could spend 
$40,000 to bring the road up to standard and the County would still not accept the road.  
Commissioner Viegbesie said Mr. Wasdin’s concerns were he was unsure if the Board would 
accept the road even after the money was spent to bring it up to standards.  Mr. Wasdin said he 
was concerned with that along with the people that lived on the road.  Commissioner Viegbesie 
said if that road was brought to current Ordinance standards, and other roads such as Frank Smith 
Road, when Commissioner Taylor made the motion he would make the second.  He said to have 
the workshop and see what could be done to improve the quality of life for the residents of that 
road. 
 
Chair Holt said once he deeded the property to the individuals, they must deed the property to the 
County.  She said she would also like this run through the Planning Commission.  
 
COMMISSIONER TAYLOR MADE A MOTION TO WORKSHOP THIS ITEM, HOPEFULLY WITHIN THE 
NEXT TWO WEEKS AND THAT THEY COULD GET AS MUCH INFORMATION POSSIBLE 1) WITH 
REGARD TO WHAT STATE RECOMMENDATIONS WERE SO THEY COULD MAINTAIN FUNDING 
ONCE THEY ARE ADOPTED; AND 2) HOW COULD THEY MINIMIZE THE ORDINANCE SO THAT 
PEOPLE COULD WORK THROUGH THE DETAILS TO GET THE ADOPTION PROCESS MOVED AND 
COMMISSIONER VIEGBESIE MADE THE SECOND.  COMMISSIONER HINSON HAD A QUESTION. 
 
Commissioner Hinson asked for a day certain and Chair Holt said they had to have advertisement 
time.  He said it was hurricane season and asked about it being advertised in the Tallahassee 
Democrat.  Mr. Weiss explained the Ordinance and said it would have to be advertised in papers 
unless it was an emergency item. 
 
CHAIR HOLT CALLED FOR THE VOTE.  THE BOARD VOTED 5-0 BY VOICE VOTE TO APPROVE THIS 
ITEM. 
 
Mr. Weiss said the motion was related to looking at the Ordinance and with respect to the item 
that was actually before them, would that be tabled until after the workshop and Chair Holt said it 
would have to be.  
 
COMMISSIONER TAYLOR MADE A MOTIONTO TABLE THIS ITEM AND COMMISSIONER VIEGBESIE 
MADE THE SECOND.  THE BOARD VOTED 5-0 BY VOICE VOTE TO APPROVE TABLING THIS ITEM. 
 
Chair Holt explained this item would be tabled and workshopped to they could look at it and see 
what could be done.  She said it would be advertised in the paper and they could check the 
website for the date of the workshop. 
 
Commissioner Morgan stepped out at 7:55 p.m. 
 
Commissioner Taylor said they could also call the County Manager’s office at 850-875-8656 to 
inquire about the workshop. 
 
**Chair Holt then addressed Speaker Appearance Forms that were turned in after that part of 
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the meeting had passed.  Please see above** 
 

9. Approval of Bid 18-20 to Lease Space in the Gadsden Memorial Hospital Building to North Florida 
Thyroid Center, LLC. 
Mrs. Jackson introduced the above item and said it was to award approval of Bid 18-20 to lease 
space in the Gadsden Memorial Hospital Building to North Florida Thyroid Center in the amount of 
$1.00 annually. 
 
COMMISSIONER VIEGBESIE MADE A MOTION TO APPROVE OPTION 1 AND CHAIR HOLT MADE 
THE SECOND.  COMMISSIONER HINSON HAD A QUESTION. 
 
Commissioner Hinson said he felt this was a great idea and was needed but asked if they could get 
more than that amount from them. 
 
Commissioner Viegbesie said services that were provided by them were for diabetic patients and 
the doctor was not charging the patients for her service. 
 
CHAIR HOLT CALLED FOR THE VOTE.  THE BOARD VOTED 5-0 BY VOICE VOTE TO APPROVE. 
COMMISSIONER TAYLOR HAD A QUESTION.   
 
Commissioner Taylor said she agreed with services coming but she asked about overhead costs 
there would be and if they would be responsible for utilities, etc.  Mrs. Jackson said they were 
working out of the same space the Board approved for Eye Associates last meeting 
  

10. Approval of Book Check and Detention Devise Agreement with Bibliotheca/3M Library System 
Mrs. Jackson introduced the above item and said it was for approval to purchase Bibliotheca/3M 
Library Systems Book Check and Detection Devices for the William A. “Bill” McGill Library. 
 
Commissioner Taylor asked if this was budgeted and Mrs. Jackson said yes. 
 
UPON MOTION BY COMMISSIONER TAYLOR AND SECOND BY COMMISSIONER VIEGBESIE, THE 
BOARD VOTED 5-0 BY VOICE VOTE FOR APPROVAL OF THIS ITEM. 
 

11. Approval of Mosquito Control Agreement with Department of Agriculture and Consumer 
Services (DACS) & Annual Certified Budget 
Mrs. Jackson introduced the above item and said it was for approval of the Mosquito Control 
Agreement with the Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services. 
 
Commissioner Viegbesie asked if this fiscal impact was any different from the previous fiscal year 
and Mrs. Jackson said no. 
 
UPON MOTION BY COMMISSIONER VIEGBESIE AND COMMISSIONER TAYLOR MADE THE SECOND 
WITH A QUESTION. 
 
Commissioner Taylor asked if the $49,000 bid was something they had to do by process and Mrs. 
Jackson explained it was not a bid process but a match was a requirement for the grant.  
Commissioner Taylor asked if the County’s portion was budgeted and Mrs. Jackson stated yes. 
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CHAIR HOLT CALLED FOR THE VOTE.  THE BOARD VOTED 5-0 BY VOICE VOTE TO APPROVE THIS 
ITEM. 
 

12. 2018-2019 EMS County Award Grant Funds 
Mrs. Jackson introduced the above item and said it was for approval to apply for the 2018-2019 
EMS County Award Grant funds from the Florida Department of Health. 
 
COMMISSIONER VIEGBESIE MADE A MOTION TO APPROVE OPTION 1 AND COMMISSIONER 
MORGAN MADE THE SECOND.  THE BOARD VOTED 5-0 BY VOICE VOTE TO APPROVE THIS ITEM. 
 

13. Approval of the Geographical Information System (GIS) Services Agreement with the 
Apalachicola Regional Planning Council (ARPC) 
Mrs. Jackson introduced the above item and said it was for approval of the continuation of the 
professional services agreement with The Apalachicola Regional Planning Council for Geographical 
Information Systems (GIS) services and to authorize the Chair to execute the documents. 
 
Commissioner Taylor asked if this was sole sourced item and Mrs. Jackson said yes. 
 
COMMISSIONER MORGAN MADE A MOTION TO APPROVE OPTION 1 AND COMMISSIONER 
VIEGBESIE MADE THE SECOND.  THE BOARD VOTED 5-0 BY VOICE VOTE TO APPROVE THIS ITEM. 
 

14. Approval of the City of Quincy Fire Department Interlocal Fire and Rescue Service Agreement 
Mrs. Jackson introduced the above item and said it was for approval for the Interlocal Fire and 
Rescue Service Agreement between Gadsden County and the City of Quincy Fire Department. 
 
Mr. Weiss said the Interlocal Agreement that was before them was slightly different from the one 
that was attached to their Agenda packet. 
 
Commissioner Taylor stepped out at 8:15 p.m. 
 
Commissioner Morgan asked for more discussion. He asked if this had been before the City and 
had they approved it.  Mr. Weiss stated yes, the amount was different.  He asked how they came 
up with these figures.  Mrs. Jackson said they sat down with the City Manager and other 
representatives and they came up with the figures. 
 
UPON MOTION BY COMMISSIONER HINSON AND SECOND BY COMMISSIONER MORGAN, THE 
BOARD VOTED 4-0 BY VOICE VOTE TO APPROVE THIS ITEM. 
 

15. Appointment/Reappointment of Gadsden County’s Representative on the Transportation 
Disadvantaged Coordinating Board 
Mrs. Jackson introduced the above item and said it was for approval of an appointment or 
reappointment to serve as the Chairperson of the Gadsden County Transportation Disadvantaged 
Coordinating Board and the selection of an alternate. 
 
COMMISSIONER VIEGBESIE MADE A MOTION FOR COMMISSIONER HINSON AND 
COMMISSIONER MORGAN MADE THE SECOND.  THE BOARD VOTED 4-0 BY VOICE VOTE TO 
APPROVE THIS ITEM. 
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16. Law Enforcement Advanced Programs Robbery and Burglary Investigations for the New 
Detective 
Mrs. Jackson introduced the above item and said it was for funding from the Gadsden County Law 
Enforcement Education Fund (LEEF) to pay for training, boarding, per diem, and equipment costs 
for Gadsden County Deputy Delwyn Hall to attend the Law Enforcement Advanced Programs 
course Robbery and Burglary Investigations for the New Detective. 
 
COMMISSIONER VIEGBESIE MADE A MOTION TO APPROVE OPTION 1 AND SECOND MADE BY 
COMMISSIONER HINSON MADE THE SECOND, THE BOARD VOTED 4-0 BY VOICE VOTE TO 
APPROVE THIS ITEM. 
 

CLERK OF COURTS 
 
17. Updates 

The Deputy Clerk said there was nothing to report. 
 

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR 
 
18. Updates 

Mrs. Jackson reported the Gadsden County Public Library was the top reading library for the 
summer.   
 
She said the Courthouse was lit pink in observation of Breast Cancer Awareness Month and gave a 
special thanks to the Gadsden County Chapter of Delta Sigma Beta for the ribbons around the 
Square. 
 
She said the first Fall Festival Touch a Truck event was held in Havana at the Public Library and the 
next will be held October 27th at the Quincy Library. 
 
She said free computer classes have begun this week at the Library and will be held Mondays at 
Chattahoochee, Tuesdays in Havana; Thursdays in Quincy and classes would be between 5:30 – 
7:30 p.m. and they were free. 
 
The Library is collecting canned goods and non-perishable items  in exchange for over-due fines for 
books and DVD’s. 
 
Commissioner Taylor returned at 8:20 p.m. 
 

COUNTY ATTORNEY 
 
19.  Updates 

Mr. Weiss said he had nothing to report but was available for questions and there were none. 
  

DISCUSSION ITEMS BY COMMISSIONERS 
 
20. Report and Discussion of Public Issues 

 
 Commissioner Eric Hinson, District 1 
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Commissioner Hinson said it was mentioned this was Breast Cancer Awareness Month and he has 
family members that have been affected by this. 
 
Commissioner Viegbesie stepped out at 8:21 p.m. 
 
He said that was the reason for the jacket he was wearing tonight and the tie was given to him and 
was the reason he was wearing pink tonight.    He said he had been out of commission for last 10 
days and had to have a root canal done today.  
 
Commissioner Morgan left the meeting at 8:24 p.m. 
 
Commissioner Viegbesie returned at 8:24 p.m. 
 

 Commissioner Gene Morgan, District 3 
 

 Commissioner Sherrie Taylor, District 5 
Commissioner Taylor asked Mrs. Jackson for an update on old Stevens School.  Mrs. Jackson said 
they were working on getting a continuing contractor agreement and will be on the next meeting; 
the HVAC and electrical contracts were being completed and the work will soon start.  She said 
they do not currently have a person with a Contractors’ license currently employed and that has 
put a stop on a lot of things. 
 
Commissioner Taylor said she was gravely disappointed in how projects have progressed and 
Stevens School has not progressed; with Dogtown/Greenshade fire station could not be called a 
fire station but more of a skating rink with no sides up.  She said something needs to be done, 
there was a lot each meeting of “getting ready to go”, not blaming Interim Administrator but 
asking her to put before Board so they can help out with some.  Have talked with contractors who 
said they take on numerous projects, hire and outsource various companies to take care of 
different things that need to be done on some of the sites, things that there is no expertise in-
house and why that has not been brought before them especially after the building inspector part, 
they should have done something immediately to get projects underway.  Said hard to face some 
people in her district with regard to Stevens School. 
 
 Commissioner Taylor said she would like to put the CBOR on the agenda. 
 
UPON MOTION BY COMMISSIONER TAYLOR FOR THE CBOR TO GO ON THE NEXT AGENDA AND 
SECOND MADE BY COMMISSIONER HINSON.  CHAIR HOLT HAD A COMMENT. 
 
Chair Holt said she wanted to make sure the group that pulled the straw ballot off was invited to 
the workshop. 
 
CHAIR HOLT CALLED FOR THE VOTE.  THE BOARD VOTED 4-0 BY VOICE VOTE TO APPROVE THIS 
ITEM. 
 
Commissioner Taylor said she thought they did need to entertain what they were going to do 
moving forward regarding the County Administrator position and things did not need to be in 
limbo.  She said she did not want to put it on the agenda at this point and time because she did 
want to have a conversation with the Interim beforehand. 



Gadsden County Board of County Commissioners 
October 2, 2018-Regular Meeting 

Page 11 of 12 
 

 
 Commissioner Anthony “Dr. V” Viegbesie, Vice-Chair, District 2 

Commissioner Viegbesie said his suggestions were for the next Crappie tournament, TDC should 
work with the Parks and Rec Advisory Board to explore a youth component to the tournament.   
 
He also suggested that Staff work with the City of Quincy Commission with their Parks Department 
to explore a collaborative youth sporting event during the summer using the City parks and 
recreation facilities to keep kids out of trouble in the summer months and getting them involved in 
athletic competition. 
 

 Commissioner Brenda Holt, Chair, District 4 
Chair Holt said a group called her regarding Stevens School about selling bricks for a fundraiser and 
told them she would bring it up and mention it to Commissioner Taylor. 
 
Commissioner Hinson asked about contracts and what was coming up next.  Mrs. Jackson said she 
will send a list out tomorrow to the Commissioners. 
 
Emergency Housing Repair He said this was near and dear to his heart and he wanted it agendaed.  
Chair Holt asked Mrs. Jackson about the person in Housing – Mrs. Jackson said an extensive plan 
was in place for housing initiatives that have never been introduced at this caliber before. 
 
Chair Holt asked if they could meet with him and find out what he proposes. 
 
Commissioner Hinson wants to put Summer Youth Employment on Agenda and Chair Holt said for 
the second meeting in November. 
 
Chair Holt mentioned they need to look into moving $800,000 from roads into EMS-need to make 
sure have funding for it. 
 
Commissioner Hinson said to put Emergency housing on agenda for next meeting; also Summer 
Youth Employment and $50,000 that was taken out for Veterans Services. 
 
Chair Holt said if this was spread out she could vote for them. 
 
Commissioner Hinson said he was putting it out to see if it passed.  With Emergency Housing 
repairs, put the money back into the coffers; make sure they fully fund Summer Youth 
Employment; and Veterans and he started talking about an Uncle that had Agent Orange. 
 
Chair Holt said for him to make his point. 
 
Commissioner Hinson made a motion to put $50,000 in for Veterans Services; put Emergency 
Housing repairs back in; and fully fund summer youth employment.  Commissioner Taylor made 
the second.  
 
V asked if that needed a motion or if a Commissioner could add to the agenda without a motion 
being made.  Chair Holt said that was how they used to do it and did not know when they started 
making motions. 
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Receipt and File 

28. Proclamation honoring the National Hook-Up of Black Women, Inc.-Gadsden Chapter 
Ausley & McMullen Invoice for Services Rendered dated September 12, 2018 

UPCOMING MEETINGS 

October 16, 2018-Regular Meeting- 6:00 p.m. 

MOTION TO ADJOURN 
THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS TO COME BEFORE THE BOARD, CHAIR HOLT DECLARED THE 
MEETING ADJOURNED AT 8:41P.M. 

County Commissioners 

ATTEST: 

NICHOLAS THOMAS, Clerk 
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